Racers Under the Son

Annual Business Meeting

November 7, 2011 – Fuddruckers

Meeting opened at 8:46.

A ballot listing the 2012 candidates for officers will be posted on the message board and in newsletter so all members may cast their vote by absentee ballot or voice concerns. Officers will be announced at December meeting and presented at Christmas Party. 

Reminder for 2012:  the conversation about new officers should begin in September so that new candidates are presented in October, members have the opportunity to vote by ballot at General Meeting in November, then announcement is made in December.  

The following are current candidates:

President – Scott Burnett

Vice President – Danny Zireau

Treasurer – Janet Harris

Recording Secretary – Barbara Wiltsey

Correspondence Secretary – Bob Nelson

D37 Representative – Julie Angell

Competition Chairman – open

Trustees remaining in office are Tom Moore, Sonny Harris and Eddie Walker.

Unless God directs a person to act as Competition Chairman, this position will remain open.  Discussed whether or not this role is necessary or if God is closing the door for now. 

Eddie Walker proclaimed that 2011 was a successful year for RUTS to the glory of GOD, remarking about the following achievements:

· Good attendance at Meltdown

· Picking up new racers, especially youth under age 22

· Average 8-16 racers each month with some guests

· Prayer opportunities at many events such as riders meetings, beginning of races, etc.

Members were encouraged to not be timid about the opportunities when asked to minister.  When members are wearing RUTS apparel often this opens doors for people to ask for prayer, etc.

Eddie motioned that RUTS should continue as an outreach to the glory of GOD.  John Wiltsey seconded motion.  Motion was carried with 19 ayes, and 0 noes.

